
ATEC Community Council Meeting Notes 
January 10, 2018 

Attendees: 
John Hughes (Principal) Peggy Howell (Parent) 

Adam Hammond (Secretary) Cindy Davis (SCC Council) 

Beverly Endicott (Parent) Maria Cordner (Chair) 

Nancy Christiansen (Vice-Chair)  
  

 
Meeting Notes: 

- Reviewed Last Meeting Notes 
o Motion​ to approve notes by Nancy Christiansen, seconded by Maria Cordner and unanimously 

approved. 
- Discussion regarding ideas for next year’s plan: 

o Classroom Aide - About $12,000 for wages and Insurance at $11.08 per hour 
▪ If aide wasn’t hired before 2013 
▪ Total funds available are estimated to be about $13,000 - 14,000 

o Leftover funds from last year 
▪  

o Summer Collaboration - cost $3,567 
o Library - License Renewal - $299 
o Library Books/Technology - Bluetooth noise-cancelling headphones (connect to the FM in the 

classroom), audiobooks for students who have trouble reading, and Overdrive 
▪ Next Step is to schedule  

o Sensory Room Items -  
o Top Three Items to focus on: 

▪ Summer Collaboration 
▪ Library 
▪ Classroom Aide 
▪ Motion​ to accept these as our focus for our SCC funds was made by Beverly Endicott, 

seconded by Peggy Howell and approved unanimously. 
- Plan Update for this Year 

o We will be setting up the scanner and shelves with canned and boxed foods next door. 
▪ We could ask for expired food from Tabitha’s Way and parents to use for the store 

products 
o John Hughes will update the plan and send in the update 

- Motion to adjourn by Nancy Christiansen was seconded by Peggy Howell and unanimously approved 
 
 
Next meeting (February 14 @ 11AM) 






